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12 April 2011


 Ref No: NCSE 04/11

To: Boards of Management, Principal Teachers and all Teaching Staff of Primary Schools

The Management Authorities of Secondary, Community and Comprehensive Schools, and the Chief Executive Officers of Vocational Education Committees

Amendment to NCSE Guidelines to Schools – 01/11 & 02/11

I wish to draw your attention to a change in the previously notified arrangements concerning the allocation and retention of resource teaching hours for children with special educational needs arising from a disability. 

The National Council for Special Education guidelines for the allocation of resource teaching and SNA supports to schools in respect of the 2011/12 school year issued to all schools in February last. One element of the process set out was that the Council would inform schools of the level of resource teaching hours, which would carry forward from the current school year into the 2011/12 school year.

The Department of Education and Skills had made provision in the 2011 budget for the allocation of additional resource teaching support in 2011. However, these resources must be allocated in accordance with the Government’s Employment Control Framework (ECF) which is part of the National Recovery Plan. 

It is therefore necessary to monitor the allocation of Resource Teacher posts. Accordingly, the Department requested the Council to pause the processing of applications pending the collection of data and consideration of this matter. As part of these considerations, the Department is consulting with the relevant school management bodies. A further communication will be issued to schools in the near future. 
Pending examination of the issue, the Department has requested that the Council should not continue to issue any further allocations of resource teaching hours.  In addition, the Department has requested the Council to inform schools that no action, including entering into contractual arrangements with teachers, should be taken on foot of the letters, which issued from the NCSE informing the school of the level of resource teaching to be carried over into the 2011/12 school year.  

Please also note that the final date for schools to submit any outstanding, completed, applications for resource teaching supports to their SENO is 13th May. 
Sé Goulding

Head of Operational Services  
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